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  Tullamore Central School is a    
   Positive Behaviour for    
   Learning School.  
   
   At Tullamore Central  
  School we are: 
 
 RESPECTFUL 
 RESPONSIBLE 
 COOPERATIVE 
 HONEST 

. 

             
                                               

                                                          

 

 
                          

     
                         
 
 
 

                           
 
     
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TULLAMORE CENTRAL WEEKLY 
Tullamore Central School 

Hinkler Street Tullamore NSW 2874 
Phone: (02) 68925005 Fax: (02) 68925109  
Email: tullamore-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 In this issue: 

       Principal’s Report          Pg. 2 

Primary News                  Pg. 3 

Secondary News             Pg. 4 

Community News           Pg. 8           

                                and Via Email       

                            

   

                                                         

 
                          
                                  
                                  
 
        
        

MONDAY 20TH FEBRUARY 2023 : TERM 1 WEEK 5 

 

OUR SCHOOL IS AN ALLERGY AWARE COMMUNITY 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THESE PRIMARY STUDENTS WHO 

ARE OFF TO WESTERN FOR ATHLETICS 

 

 

 

 
MONDAY 14 TH AUGUST 2023 - TERM 3: WEEK 5 

 

mailto:tullamore-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

What a fabulous turn-out for the Tullamore Show 

over the weekend! It is always so warming to see 

our community come together for this very special 

annual event. Volunteering really is the glue that 

holds our small communities together and it was 

excellent to see volunteers of all ages doing their 

part to give back to the community. Well done, 

Tullamore!  

 

A special mention to our TCS volunteers who 

assisted with the smooth operating of the canteen 

on Saturday and in the lead up to the show. Your 

help was very much appreciated.  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Being that I will be on Long Service Leave this 

week, Ms Brown and Mrs Lindsay will be 

relieving in my absence and can be contacted with 

any questions or concerns you may have. 

Alternatively, I will be contactable the following 

week. Please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s 

classroom teacher as needed, or our Executive 

members of staff if required. 

 

Mei Otuska recently joined us for two weeks from 

Osaka, Japan. She was thrilled to learn more about 

Australian culture and to share her Japanese 

culture with students, staff and the community. 

During her stay, Mei commented on how kind and 

welcoming the school and community was and 

she very much looks forward to coming back to 

visit one day. In the coming weeks, students will 

have the opportunity to meet some of Mei’s 

students via video link up, and we are equally 

looking forward to being able to maintain this new 

connection.  

 

Have a wonderful week, everyone! 

 

Warm regards,  

Ms Jesser 

Principal 
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Congratulations to all our award winners 

Primary and Secondary 

Term 3 

Week 4 

Actively engages in learning 

K/1/2    - Lilly Wallace 

3/4/5/6  - Dustin Barwick 

7/8        - Sam Mortimer 

9/10      - Caitlin Starick 

 

Faculty Awards 

Excellent work in science 

7/8       - Maya Williams 

9/10     - Aaliyah Stevenson 

 

 

 

 
PRIMARY NEWS 

 

K/1/2 News 

 

Primary Assembly 

A friendly reminder that it is K/1/2’s primary 

assembly this Wednesday 16th August at 2:30pm, 

in the K-2 classroom, we welcome all families to 

come along. 

 

Jeralee Brown 

K/1/2 Classroom Teacher 

 

3/4/5/6 News 

 

Tullamore Show Junior Judging 

On Friday 15th students from Tullamore Central 

School entered the Junior Judging Competition. 

Students spent the day learning about what to look 

for when judging sheep, wool and grain. They also 

had to give reasons for their decisions. It was a 

great experience for all involved. 

Congratulations to the students below who 

received awards: 

Annabelle Mortimer: 3rd Highest Overall Merino 

Sheep and Grain, 3rd Crossbred Lambs 

Blake McMahon: 1st Wool, 2nd Grain, 2nd 

Crossbred Lambs 

Archie McMahon: 1st Crossbred Lambs, 2nd Grain 

Levi McMahon: Encouragement Award 
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NSW Premier’s Spelling Bee Regional Final 

Congratulations to Isabel (Yr 3/4) and Sabrina (Yr 

5/6) for proudly representing TCS at the NSW 

Premier’s Spelling Bee Regional Final. Both girls 

made it to round 3 of the competition and we are 

all extremely proud of their achievements. We 

look forward to participating again next year! 

 

Carmel Laing  

Spelling Bee Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3-6 Homework 

Last week was a busy and exciting week with 

District Athletics and Junior Judging. Some 

students forgot to hand in their homework. Please 

remember to check our Google Classroom for 

weekly homework, submit it on Thursday and 

keep up the nightly reading.   

 

Leisa Steuart and Carmel Laing 

Year 3-6 Classroom Teachers 

 

SPORT 

 

Premiers Sporting Challenge 

This is the final week of the Premiers Sporting 

Challenge! Keep documenting any physical 

activity and remember to return your PSC card to 

Miss Boden on Friday!  

 

Gobondery/ NARRAF Athletics  

A huge congratulations to all of the 13 students 

who represented TCS with great pride at the 

Gobondery/NARRAF Athletics in Dubbo last 

week. In tough competition, students 

demonstrated great sportsmanship competing to 

their very best. An extra congratulations to Logan 

Stevenson, Hugh Williams, Archie McMahon, 

Bayden Williams and Harrison Reeves (shot put) 

who have been selected to compete at Western! 

Great work boys! 

 

Tegan Boden 

Sports Co-ordinator 

 

SECONDARY NEWS 

 

Stage 4 Visual Arts  

Congratulations to the Stage 4 Visual Arts class 

and Aaliyah who helped decorate a car for the 

Demolition Derby held at this year’s Tullamore 

Show. The car was awarded best decorated. The 

class were very keen to be a part of this project. 

Thanks to Tallis for dropping it off and picking it 

up when it was finished.  

 

Belinda Lindsay 

Visual Arts Teacher 
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Food Technology 

This week we got creative and made magnificent 

mix-in muffins. Students were given a base recipe 

and then were able to come up with their own 

muffin creation. Logan cooked up cinnamon 

cruffins and shared these with the staff. 

 

Cassie Hinchley 

Food Tech Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book fair    

The Book Fair is coming to Tullamore Central 

School. It will be on over 2 weeks (weeks 6&7) as 

we have other events on and staff and students 

away during actual Book week. This will be a 

great way to support our school whilst getting 

your hands on the best new children’s books!  All 

proceeds go towards buying new books for our 

library. 

If Parents would like to have a look after school 

on any day during the 2 weeks this can be 

arranged. Please contact the office and book a 

time. 

When: Weeks 6 and 7 EVERY DAY during 

Lunchtimes from 21st -31st August. 

 

 

On Thursday 31st August during our Book Week 

Parade students and staff are encouraged to come 

to school dressed up as their favourite book 

character. 

Prizes will be given to the best costume.  

A BBQ lunch will be provided on the day. Parents 

and Friends are welcome to attend       

  

Premiers Reading Challenge (PRC)   

Keep adding all the books you have read to your 

reading sheet or online through your Student 

portal or log in directly using their school 

username and password. 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html 

If you need any help logging in or entering books 

online, please let us know and we can help you. 

We will be entering logs for all the K-2 students.    

  

Belinda Lindsay and Tina McMahon  

 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.ai/prc/home.html
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SECONDARY ASSESMENT SCHEDULE 

 
 
 

 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 5    17th September 

Stage 4 

Science 

18th September 

Stage 4 

Music 

Week 6     25th August 

Stage 5 

PASS 

Issues in Sport 

Week 7  29th August 

Stage 5 

Metal 

Research Task 

Stage 5  

Agriculture 

 31st August 

Stage 5 

Timber 

CAD Drawings 

1st September 

Stage 5 

PDH 

Sexual Health 

Week 8  4th September 

Stage 4 

PDH 

Sexual Health 

 6th September 

Stage 4 

Maths 

 Stage 4  

LOTE 

Topic Test 

Week 9 Secondary Excursion Week  

Week 10   20th September 

Stage 5 

Science 

English 

21st September 

Stage 4 

Science 

English 

22nd September 

Stage 4 

Tech 

Mandatory 

Stage 5 

Food 

Technology 
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KEY: 

School Events             - Primary Assemblies           - Sporting Events 

 

        - Community Events                        - Tully’s Tucker                    

 

TULLAMORE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

 

TERM THREE 2023 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

5 14/8 15/8 16/8 

Primary Assembly 

K-2 @ 2:30pm 

17/8 

Central schools 

Lawn bowls 

Knock out @ 

Trangie 

18/8 

6 21/8 

 

 

 

Book fair--------- 

22/8 

 

 

 

---------------------- 

23/8 

 

 

 

----------------------- 

24/8 

 

 

 

--------------------- 

25/8 

Secondary 

Sports day @ 

Trundle 

--------------------- 

7 28/8 

 

 

 

--------------------- 

29/8 

All Secondary  

Try a Trade @ 

Cowra 

---------------------- 

30/8 

 

 

 

---------------------- 

31/8 

Book week 

Parade 

 

-------------------- 

1/9 

Primary G/N 

Touch & Netball 

@ Warren 

---------------------| 

8 4/9 5/9 6/9 

Primary Assembly 

3-6 @ 2:30pm 

7/9 8/9 

9 11/9 

Secondary 

Excursion @ 

Point 

Wolstoncroft---- 

12/9 

 

 

 

------------------------ 

13/9 

 

 

 

------------------------ 

14/9 

 

 

 

---------------------- 

15/9 

 

 

 

---------------------| 

10 18/9 19/9 20/9 21/9 22/9 

Last day of term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NSW Farmers Meeting. 
 

Tuesday 15th August 2023 
Tullamore Bowling Club at 7:00pm. 

 
Guest Speaker 

Mark Mortimer, recent recipient of the Helen Newton Turner Medal 
awarded for his work on sheep genetics, will give an address on his 

research. 
 

All welcome. 
Further information, Phill McCosker, 0429925138. 
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